Village of Lombard

Village Hall 255 East Wilson Ave. Lombard, IL 60148 villageoflombard.org



Minutes

Monday, November 7, 2011 7:00 PM

Village Hall Community Room

Transportation & Safety Committee

Trustee Zach Wilson - Chairperson
Trustee Peter Breen - Alternate Chairperson
Nancy Sherretz, Michael Corso, John Larkin,
John Schwarz, Bob Corbino,
William Adams and Jerry Schaefer
Staff Liaisons: Deputy Chief Pat Rollins - Police and
Frank Kalisik - Public Works

1.0 Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Wilson at 7:00 p.m.

2.0 Roll Call

Present 7 - Trustee Zachary Wilson, Michael Corso, Nancy Sherretz, John Larkin Jr., John Schwarz, Bob Corbino, and William Adams

Absent 1 - Jerry Shaefer

3.0 Public Participation

4.0 Approval of Minutes

It was moved by Corbino, seconded by Larkin to approve the Minutes of the October 3, 2011 meeting. The motion carried by a voice vote.

5.0 Unfinished Business

6.0 New Business

110615 Overweight Truck Legislation

Recommendation from the Transportation & Safety Committee to adopt an ordinance that would limit the weight to 5-tons on various streets within the Village. (DISTRICT #4)

Deputy Chief Rollins reviewed the item. The issue is large trucks driving down village streets such as LeMoyne, Grace north of North Avenue, etc. Staff is recommending that five signs be installed in four locations. There is currently existing signage throughout the village, this would just require an amendment to the traffic schedule for vehicle weight restrictions. Adams suggested that a sign be installed on North Avenue. Kalisik explained IDOT will not allow it. One is installed on the northeast corner in the hopes that a truck queuing in the left turn lane will see it before they make the turn. Sherretz asked if signs will also need to be installed on Finley Road. Rollins answered that the issue on Finley Road would be permitted under another ordinance regarding the 55' length. Larkin suggested that a sign be installed on south bound Grace north of the train tracks in Addison. Kalisik replied that staff did make a request to the Village of Addison, however, it was denied so it will be installed at the village limit. Chairperson Wilson asked if the Police Department would start with a warning program. Rollins confirmed that they would.

It was moved by Schwarz, seconded by Larkin that his matter be recommended to the Board of Trustees for Approval. The motion carried by a voice vote.

7.0 Other Business

8.0 Information Only

9.0 Adjournment

It was moved by Corbino, seconded by Corso to adjourn at 7:12 p.m. The motion carried by a voice vote.

Village of Lombard Page 2